Dear Parents:

Within the next nine week quarter, your seventh grader will be learning about Health topics and Life Choices in Life Skills class.  Health topics involve the study of the male and female body as it relates to puberty and reproductive health. This is a review of the information presented in 5th grade, along side lessons from Puberty: The Wonder Years curriculum.  The goals of this unit are:

**Review the emotional and physical changes related to the reproductive system that affect them during puberty;

**Review the proper terminology for the parts and function of the male and female reproductive systems; and

**Be introduced to the process of human reproduction and fetal development.

 AIDS and Sexually Transmitted Infections education is also a part of Life Skills Health topics.  Lessons presented to the students have been previously approved and are available for your review.   Goals for these lessons are:

**To understand what HIV/AIDS is;

**Review the relationship of the AIDS disease to the immune system; and



**Review how AIDS/other STI’s are and are not transmitted; and

**To understand how to control the possibility of contracting AIDS and other STI’s.

Lessons in Life Choices touch on alcohol, tobacco, and other drugs. These lessons have a clear and consistent message that the use of alcohol, tobacco, and other illicit drugs is unhealthy and harmful.   Students will:

** Learn how to avoid situations in which these substances are present;

** Review the dangers of using these substances; and

** Practice effective ways to leave a situation of unwanted activity.  

There may be one or two homework sheets the students need to complete at home and return with your signature.  Please watch for those papers or ask your son/daughter if the papers have yet been assigned.

Under the provisions of Michigan Public Act 226 and Board of Education adopted policy, you have the right to withhold your child from instruction for part or all the above units.  If you wish to do so, please sign below and write you do not wish your son/daughter to be involved and I will assign alternative lessons after speaking with you.  If you should wish to preview the lessons or discuss the topics with me, call 254-5120 or email me (dcoughlin@cppschools.com) and I will attempt to answer any questions you have.  

**Extra Credit Opportunity- Parents, sign your name below and add a ( to 





show this letter got home.

Sincerely,

Donita J.D. Coughlin, Life Skills                     Parent Signature:_____________________
